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FRIDAY 7th October 2022 
DATE ACTIVITY DETAILS 

 
Dear School Community,  
 
Welcome to Term 4. This first week has certainly tested us, with adjusting to daylight savings, extremes in weather 
conditions, an emergency evacuation and a visit from a Federal MP, it’s been pleasing to see our students settling 
straight back into their learning with ease. 
 
2023 PLANNING 
This is the term where we work through the detailed planning for the 2023 school year. As a staff we have begun 
working on; assessments in preparation for student report writing, formulating future class placements, teaching 
program evaluations and 2023 program budget requests. Along with this, we will be doing a lot of work to unpack the 
recently implemented Victorian Government Schools Agreement. This determines the working conditions of all 
teachers and education support staff moving forward.  
 
FEDERAL MP VISITS CWPS 
Today we welcomed our Federal Member of Parliament, Peter Khalil to our whole school assembly. He was here to 
acknowledge Grade 3 student Alexander P, for the powerful letter he wrote in class and sent to Peter. Alex’s letter 
raised his concerns around gender pay equity. After receiving Alex’s letter, Peter wrote back and also offered to visit 
our school to meet with Alex. As such, Peter attended our assembly to acknowledge the power of Alex’s voice in writing 
such a letter and encouraged all our students to do the same. During his visit our School Captains Isla and Gigi 
presented Peter with letters written by our students and he was then kind enough to gift our school with National 

Thursday 13th October Graduation & Special Photos Day TBA 

Thursday 20th October 2023 Prep Play & Stay 2023 Preps 

Thursday 20th October Healesville Excursion Grade 1 

Saturday 22nd October Twilight Market 3pm to 8pm 

Tuesday 25th October Werribee Zoo Excursion Preps 

Thursday 27th October 2023 Prep Transition Session 1 2023 Preps 

Monday 31st October Curriculum Day – Report Writing Pupil Free Day 

Tuesday 1st November Melbourne Cup Day PUBLIC HOLIDAY 

Monday 7th November Science works excursion Grade 6 

Wednesday 9th November 2023 Prep Transition Session 2 2023 Preps 

Tuesday 15th November Immigration Museum excursion Grade 5 

Thursday 17th November 2023 Prep Transition Session 3 2023 Preps 

Monday 21st November Bush Day – extended excursion Grade 2 

Tuesday 6th December Melbourne Museum excursion Grade 2 

Mon 12th - Fri 16th December Grade 3/4 Swimming Cost to be advised 

Thursday 15th December Luna Park excursion Grade 6 

Friday 16th December 2023 Meet the Teacher  Reports to go home 

Monday 19th December Grade 6 Graduation  Grade 6 families 

Monday 19th December Windy Hill excursion Grade 5 

Tuesday 20th December END OF TERM 4 Dismissal at 1.30pm 
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flags which have actually flown in Federal Parliament. On behalf of our school community, I wish to express how proud 
we are of Alex and how grateful we are to Mr Khalil for making the time to acknowledge our students.   
 
PARENT OPINION SURVEY  
I would like to thank those families who took the time to complete the Parent Opinion Survey by the end of last term. 
This year we received a 32% response rate, or 101 responses from 316 invitations, that is a nice increase on previous 
years. From what I have been able to review thus far, responses look favourable overall. I will be sharing this data in 
more detail with staff and School Council to examine what we are doing well and what areas we need to improve in.  
 
SMILE SQUAD FREE DENTAL CHECKS  
Free dental checks will be taking place here at school this term. Commencing in the coming weeks, these are being 
offered as part of a State Government initiative and will be delivered by SMILE SQUAD. If you wish to have your child 
participate and take advantage of these free checks, please complete the forms and return them directly to the school 
office by 9am next Tuesday 11 October.  
 
ENROLMENTS FOR 2023  
Last term I issued letters of offer to the families who have enrolled with us for next year and have since had a flood of 
emails to confirm their acceptance. This allows families to accept and confirm their place with us, which in turn enables 
us to begin finalising staffing requirements, grade structures and class sizes for next year. As such, it is important that 
those who have not yet enrolled, do so as quickly as possible. Please call the office on 9386 1286 to arrange a 
personalised enrolment tour as soon as possible. 
On the other hand, if you are an existing family at CWPS and do not expect your children to be attending our school in 
2023, as you may be moving house or school, please advise the office in writing as soon as possible if you have not 
already done so.  
 
PARENT PAYMENTS 
As we enter this final term for this school year, I wish to take this opportunity to remind those families who have not 
yet done so, it is not too late to make your voluntary contributions for this 2022 school year. These payments can be 
made via the COMPASS App and will cover costs incurred by our school to provide the essential learning items your 
children utilise to complete their daily learning tasks (eg pencil, paper and other stationary items), as well as keeping 
our school nurse engaged to provide the daily care and support for the numerous children visiting First Aid each day.  
 
ONGOING MAINTENANCE ISSUES & EMERGENCY 
Over my years as Principal of CWPS, much of my time dealing with maintenance issues has been focussed around roof 
leaks. Today (Friday) alone, I placed 3 calls to the DET’s emergency Make Safe line to report numerous leaks in 
classrooms and passage ways as they arose at various times through the day. Unfortunately, around 1pm we had to 
evacuate the entire school population as Fire Alarms were sounding. The local fire services attended to investigate 
and while we were relieved that it proved to be a false alarm, it is a concern that the alarms seem to have been 
triggered by water leaks. While I will be working with DET to try to resolve these ongoing issues, I am extremely proud 
of how well our staff and students put into action the evacuation procedures we routinely drill each year.  
 
SUPPORTING OUR SCHOOL COMMUNITY 
It was pleasing to hear about the wonderful news that our School Community Football Team were able to keep the 
Golden Boot after the Footy Showdown against Pascoe Vale South at Jackson Reserve on 11th September. These 
fundraising events not only benefit our school financially but also 
help us build a stronger school community. As such, I encourage everyone that can, to look into how you can support 
the School Community Group by volunteering some of your time to assist with upcoming events such as the Twilight 
Market. Look out for the messages and updates from the CWPSC Group further on in this newsletter.  
 
Wishing everyone a great Term 4. 
 
Kind regards, 
Mark COLAGRANDE 
PRINCIPAL 
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Grade Student Value Presented by 
Prep L Peter We Are Learners Ms. Lebon / Ms. Corn 
Prep P Eliza We Are Learners Mr. Jones / Mrs. DiVincenzo 

Prep Y Raffy We Are Learners Ms. Youla 

1D Selena We Are Learners Mr. Peric 
1P Zayn 

Lily 
We Care  
We are Learners 

Ms. Preston 

2N Chloe We Are Learners Mr. Niciak 
3R Hannah We Are Respectful Mr. Robinson 

3S Ari We Are Safe Mrs. Spiteri / Mrs. Pavich 

4K James We Are Learners Mr. Krauss 
4R Matilda We Are Respectful Mrs. Rigby 
5B Thomas We Are Learners Ms. McKenzie / Ms. Blatti 

5R William We Are Learners Mrs. Roberts 
5T Charlotte 

Jude 
We Are Learners 
We are Learners 

Mr. Torpey 

6F Gigi 
Ashleigh 

We Are Learners 
We are Learners 

Ms. Franco 

 
 

 
CWPS IS A SUNSMART 

SCHOOL 
 
 
 
 
 

DON’T FORGET – “NO HAT, NO PLAY’ 
Bring your hat to school and wear at all times 

while outdoors. 
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FEDERAL MEMBER OF PARLIAMENT  
PETER KHALIL VISITS CWPS 
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Grade 3 & 4 Italian fashion Parade 

 

               

Hi, my name is Hannah K and I am from 3R 

On the 14th of September I had an amazing time at the fashion parade. I 
liked it because there was amazing costumes/outfits and it felt like we 
were in Milano, Italy. At the end we got to eat gelati. The flavours were 
strawberry and lemon! 
 
Ciao my name is Madeleine T and I am from 3R.  
I enjoyed the Fashion Parade!  We rehearsed for this parade and then on 
parade day we all dressed up in our favourite costumes. For the parade 
we did a catwalk up and down the red carpet. We paraded with our 
partners.  While one partner read a speech in Italian about what the other 
partner was wearing, the other partner would parade on the catwalk. It 
was so much fun. There were lots of different outfits worn including 
dresses (vestiti), T -shirts (magliette), skirts (gonne) and all sorts of 
accessories such as bags (borse) and jewellery (gioielli). 
I loved the fashion parade because of the Italian theme.  
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CWPS Instrumental Teacher 

Contact Details Term 4 2022 

INSTRUMENT TEACHER CONTACT DETAILS 

PIANO / KEYBOARD 

INDIVIDUAL LESSONS: 
Wendy Chen 0426 210 515  

KEYBOARD GROUP 
LESSONS: 

Denis Phelan 0414 414 256 

FLUTE Molly Jenkins molly.jenkins.jenkins@gmail.com 

GUITAR Mariella Callegari 0451 536 208 

SAXOHPONE Mitch Hand mjhand98@gmail.com 

VIOLIN / VIOLA Marianne Rothschild 0417 550 924 

CELLO & VIOLIN Katiana Molina 0433 971 172 

DRUMS Ryan Williams 0413 112 036 

DOUBLE BASS & ELECTRIC 
BASS  

Jude Angove 0423 145 010  

 

If you are interested in any of the above lessons for your child, please contact the 
teacher directly to arrange lessons. 

Many Thanks, Ms Meta 

 



We are Learners / We are Respectful / We are Safe / We Care 

 

 

 

 



We are Learners / We are Respectful / We are Safe / We Care 

 

 

 

  
 
 

Bollywood Dancing - fun for all the family! 
11 – 11.45 am, Saturday 15 October 

Coburg Library 

Celebrate Diwali, the festival of lights with the Jhoom-Bollywood Dance Company 
and learn some fancy Bollywood dancing moves. 

Fun for all the family! 

Registration is appreciated 

https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/bollywood-dancing-fun-for-all-the-family-tickets-
423917979087 

  
LOTE Online for Kids eResource 
Happy Bilingual Children’s Month for October!  
To celebrate, Merri-bek Libraries have a new eResource called LOTE Online for 
Kids. Families can enjoy the magic of books in community languages. Each book 
also comes with English translations to help learn languages. There are over 1,750+ 
digital picture books in 50+ languages. You only need a library card to join for FREE. 
The link to join: https://lote4kids.com/au-moreland-city-council-libraries/ 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.eventbrite.com.au%2Fe%2Fbollywood-dancing-fun-for-all-the-family-tickets-423917979087&data=05%7C01%7CAnna.Raffaele%40education.vic.gov.au%7C558f813c0a3b4165247408daa6732d3f%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638005310866427857%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=0bNnCXBTKYbwZHBWuFoorTkLR9lKlYzkIxmOFlW2mh0%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.eventbrite.com.au%2Fe%2Fbollywood-dancing-fun-for-all-the-family-tickets-423917979087&data=05%7C01%7CAnna.Raffaele%40education.vic.gov.au%7C558f813c0a3b4165247408daa6732d3f%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638005310866427857%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=0bNnCXBTKYbwZHBWuFoorTkLR9lKlYzkIxmOFlW2mh0%3D&reserved=0
https://lote4kids.com/au-moreland-city-council-libraries/
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WEST COBURG CRICKET CLUB 

U10, U12, U14 and U16 Mixed Teams & U10, U12, U14 All Girls Teams 
Under 10 mixed teams train Monday, play Fridays 

Under 12 mixed team train Wednesday – choose Friday evening or Saturday morning team 
Under 10 girls team train Sunday morning, play Mondays 

Under 12 girls team train Sunday morning, play Wednesdays 
U14 girls team train Sunday morning, play Mondays 

AND FOR THE YOUNGER CRICKETERS 
Junior Blasters Cricket Program for Boys and Girls aged  5 – 8 years old 

Contact Ray Freeman on 0402 407 831  
All Registrations On Line via Club Website: http://westcoburgcc.com.au/ 

 
 

                                                                                   

                                                                                                                                                      

http://westcoburgcc.com.au/
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